Temple American Inn of Court

Minutes of Executive Committee Meeting

August 23, 2011

Present:
Hon. A. Rizzo, Hon. P. Dembe, Hon. S. Moss, D. Davis, M. Lennon, B. McCormick, D. McKenna, J. Platzkere-Snyder, S. Sigman, M. Seigel, M. LeWinter, P. Weiner, Y. Cooper

After circulating an Agenda, the Committee discussed the following items:

1. Membership and Team lists

The Inn membership list was approved via email vote. Invitations to the Inn were mailed on August 18, 2011.  The goal of obtaining new members was reached as demonstrated by having 16 new associate and 3 new barrister members. 

Notice of Opening Meeting, Orientation and Team Leaders meeting was served via email on August 22, 2011.

Team lists, including special teams, are in the process of being finalized by Meredith Seigel and Mark Cedrone. Team leaders will be notified by email by September 2. Members assigned to Special Teams will be notified by email by September 2, noting that they will not be assigned to a Pupilage Team.

2. First Meeting
The First Meeting of the Inn will be held on September 14, 2011 at Duane Morris. Orientation Meeting for new members will be facilitated by Judge Moss, Hank Delecato, and Don Davis. Team Leaders meeting will be led by Judge Rufe, Jennifer Snyder, and Clark Whitney. All Board members are encouraged to attend. 

3. Review of Criteria for Circle of Excellence Program
This matter was reserved, as Clark Whitney was not available for the meeting, and will be giving the members a more detailed report at the next Executive Committee Meeting. 

4. Treasurer’s report
Treasurer Jennifer Platzkere Snyder reported that at this time, being the beginning of the Inn year, there is no money in the budget. She will be receiving dues checks immediately from members. Also, she will be opening a separate account for sponsorship checks for the October Joint Meeting. Inn Administrator Dan McKenna will email members that for accounting purposes, to provide separate checks for Inn dues and for sponsorship of the October Joint Meeting. 

5. October Joint Event
Formal invitation for the October Joint Event and request for sponsors was sent to members on August 23, 2011, with a RSVP deadline of September 9, 2011. A discussion was held with regard to additional financial contribution by Temple Inn. Although approval was given at the last Board meeting to assess members a $75.00 special fee for this event, the Committee determined that it would be best to cover these costs from membership dues, and the treasurer confirmed that we had sufficient funds to do so. A discussion of additional contribution by the Inn was reserved.

Formal invitation and request for sponsors was sent to the following Inns on August 16, with RSVP deadline of September 15: Barbieri Inn; Ben Franklin Inn; Bucks County Inn; Cipriani Inn; Criminal Inn; Guy G. deFuria Inn; Montgomery County Inn; University of Penn Inn; and Villanova Inn. The Inn is pleased to report that a sponsorship of $250.00 was received from the Barbieri Inn. 

Formal invitation for the October Joint Event was sent on August 16, 2011 to various National Leaders and Board Members, with a RSVP deadline of September 15, 2011.

 The Inn is pleased to report that Chief Judge Anthony Scirica will be the moderator for the debate event. The reception and program will be held at the American Philosophical Society. The Board would like to acknowledge that the American Philosophical Society has been gracious and very accommodating with regard to the planning of this event. Judge Rizzo is in the process of finalizing the catering for the event. Moreover, there is discussion of making the American Philosophical Society’s historical exhibits open to all the Inn members before the debate. 

CLE Coordinator Yvette Cooper reported that the members will receive 1 ethics credit for this program. Also, it was discussed that the other Inns would be responsible for recording and paying for its own member’s CLE credits for this program.

6. Old Business
The Committee reviewed the July 19, 2011 meeting minutes, and following a motion, unanimously approved same. The minutes included the membership list. Special thanks were made to Mark Cedrone and Meredith Seigel for their hard work in providing the membership list. 

Scott Sigman and Jennifer Snyder are in the process of working on articles for the Bencher and Bar Reporter for the Inn’s 20th anniversary and Rome trip. Scott and Jennifer will also inquire as to the National Inn website to publish the articles. The article for Lawyer magazine is currently being edited. 

CLE Coordinator Yvette Cooper updated the Executive Committee regarding procedure for retroactive credit for NJ CLE for the previous year’s programs. Yvette will work with Tina Salcone and Dan McKenna to complete this process.

7. Other Business
Congratulations to Judge Rizzo for obtaining the Platinum Award under her leadership. 

Judge Rizzo, Judge Moss, Judge Sermina and Paul Weiner will attend the Circle of Excellence dinner in Washington D.C. on November 5, 2011. 

Dan McKenna briefed the Executive Committee on the Wills for Heroes event taking place in recognition of the 10th anniversary of 9/11. Dan requested the Inn sponsorship for this event, which is also sponsored by the Pennsylvania Bar Association.  A discussion was held regarding the encouragement of members to volunteer for this event. A discussion was held regarding the promotion of the event, the establishment of a pro bono committee, and to extend the invitation for this event to the Bucks County Inn. A discussion was held regarding the establishment of a communication network among local Inns for future events, in furtherance of the Temple Inn’s goal of mentoring new Inns. Judge Moss graciously volunteered to head the creation of this project. 

Next meeting date: August 27, 2011 @ 4:30pm, Littler Mendelson

Yvette Cooper, CLE coordinator, (substituting for Clark Whitney, Recorder)
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